

19 JAN 14 P2:5

14 January 2019

Bridget Schock Contracted School Services Milwaukee Public Schools 5225 W. Vliet St. Room 230 Milwaukee, WI 53208

Dear Ms. Schock,

At the end of last week, the TransCenter for Youth board voted to work with MPS to close NOVA Tech at the end of the 2018-19 school year when the school's contract ends on June 30<sup>th</sup>.

This was a very difficult and painful decision for us. However, for a number of reasons, we were never able to create at NOVA Tech the model we designed and hoped to implement.

I will ask my administrative team to work with your office and the district to finish the year as strongly as possible, to ensure the students scheduled to graduate complete the year successfully, and to help the rest of the students transfer to schools that will be the best fit for them at the end of the school year.

If you have any questions or require any additional information, please let me know.

Thanks for your support during this difficult process.

Sincerely,

Daniel Grego, Ph.D.

Executive Director